
November 2021 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

 

I am writing a letter of recommendation on behalf of Justin Payne. I have had the 

pleasure and opportunity to coach Justin for the last 2 years on the baseball field at 

Sahuaro High School. Justin has proved himself time and time again to not only be a 

dedicated player and student, but an intuitive person. Every day he is full of enthusiasm 

and eagerness to work. Justin is a high character young man and is one of those student-

athletes that making teaching/coaching a wonderful experience. 

 

Justin is one of the hardest working young men I have had the pleasure of knowing. He is 

dedicated to his future, and I am positive that he will make the most of his time in college 

and/or his profession. He is guaranteed to go above and beyond in all his endeavors 

which is exactly the kind of person you want to surround yourself with.  

 

Being a former student-athlete (University of Arizona Baseball), professional athlete 

(Montreal Expos Baseball Organization), and current educator/coach (Sahuaro high 

School), I have been around so many student-athletes. I can easily say that Justin is one 

of the finest young men that I have been around. I know that whichever path Justin takes 

he will find success and any organization that has him apart of it, will be much better for 

it.  

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

B. Echols 

  

  

Britt Echols 

Head Baseball Coach 

Alumni 1998 

Sahuaro High School 

520-250-1933 
  

 


